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Sincerely,

Masahiko Goto
Attorny of Law, at the Yokosuka Civic Law Office
3rd Floor Shimizu Bld, 1-26 Otakicho, Yokosuka, Japan
Tel 81-46-827-2713 Fax 81-46-827-2731

E-mail: mgoto@js9. so-net. ne. jp



Date: Sep 23, 2024

To: Rear Admiral Ian Johnson
Commander of U.S. Naval Forces Japan
PSC 473 BOX 12

FPO AP 96349-0051

From:The Association for a Referendum on Homeporting of Nuclear-powered Aircraft

Carrier to Yckosuka

Dear Rear Admiral Ian Johnson,

I am writing this letter on behalf of The Association for a Referendum on
Homeporting of Nuclear-powered Aircraft Carrier to Yokosuka, which I serve as a

co-representative.

To the local residents of Yokosuka, USS George Washington taking over the
port this fall from USS Ronal Reagan is as concerning as the restart of nuclear

power plants,

The Association for a Referendum on Homeporting of Nuclear-powered Aircraft
Carrier to Yokosuka conducted a questionnaire survey between April and June of
this year (2024) to ascertain the views of Yokosuka citizens on this issue.

A total of 3,614 people responded to the survey.

We would like to share with you the voices of 3,614 citizens from this survey,

Q1. Did you know that nuclear carrier is deployed in Yokosuka?

Yes 70.9%

No 29.1%

Q2. What do you think about the safety measures taken by the U.S.Navy, the Japan



ese government, and Yokosuka City regarding the nuclear reactors of the carrier?

Sufficient 16.9%
Insufficient 34.3%

Unsure 48.8%

Q3. Are you in favor of the presence of a nuclear-powered aircraft carrier in

Yokosuka?

Yes 23.38%
No 30.01%

Unsure 46.61%

We observe that there are relatively more respondents who express their
opposition to the deployment of nuclear aircraft carriers in Yokosuka than
those who are in favor of.

We would like to emphasize that the majority of the respondents were unsure,
but expressed their uneasiness to the insufficient information.

Many citizens do not condone the continued deployment of nuclear-powered

aircraft carriers.

Thus, we would like you to request the followings and your response by the

arrival of USS George Washington at Yokosuka.

1. We ask the U.S. Navy to disclose more concrete information and to facilitate
an explanatory meeting on the safety and security of the reactors of

nuclear-powered aircraft carrier for the local citizens in Yokosuka.

As we presented above, the majority of the respondents expressed their
uneasiness to the insufficient information.
The seven delays and postponed departures of the USS Ronald Reagan on last

September prompted citizens to concern possibility of its nuclear reactor



malfunctioning,

2. Please organize joint nuclear accident response drills held both for

Yokosuka citizens and for the U.S. Navy.

Currently, the nuclear carrier accident response drills are held separately
for local Yokosuka citizens and for the U.S. Navy, and their inadequacy has

been pointed out.

We ask the U.S. Navy to participate in the drill for the worst case
accidents, organized by Yokosuka City with the participants of citizens, so that
a unified disaster preparedness drill can be conducted.

We are looking forward to hearing from you scon.

Should you have any question, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Masahiko Goto

Attorny at Law,
Yokosuka Civic Law Office
3rd Floor Shimizu Bild,
1-26 Otakicho,Yokosuka,Japan
Tel 81-46-827-2713
Fax 81-46-827-2731

E-mail: mgoto@js9.so-net.ne.jp




